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Summary of the Parish Council meeting in March


Following the opening formalities the Chairman invited the County Councillor and the county council candidates who were present to speak. David Ramsbotham reported that the County Council had agreed to increase its share of the council tax by 4.8% (including 3% earmarked for adult services), but they still needed to find huge savings over the next three years largely due to the drop in grant from central government. The Parish Partnership Scheme would be available again in 2017-18. The deadline for the completion of remedial works on the Dudgeon Cable Route had been extended to the end of the summer. He had been in contact with the Police and Crime Commissioner requesting more policing to tackle the problems of speeding in villages.


Steffan Aquarone explained that since July 2016 he has been working in the Lib Dem office and was now standing as the Lib Dem candidate for this ward in the NCC elections in May. He was working on a project to improve mobile phone coverage. This would be done by setting up a community owned company which would install small ‘cells’ on buildings in dead spots (either with Vodaphone or Three). Currently asking for volunteers to map out ‘not spots’. The Chairman noted that the centre of the village is a dead spot. 


Annie Clausen-Reynolds introduced herself as the Conservative Candidate for the forth-coming county council elections. 





The Chairman re-opened the meeting and planning matters were discussed. It was noted that a letter had been received from NNDC regarding Community Housing Fund for the provision of housing in areas with at least 10% second-home ownership. It was reported that any potential development at Church Farm Barns would probably not be for a few years as the developer was waiting for the outcome of the forth-coming changes in planning policies.


An updated Planning Procedure for the Parish Council to assist with the deadlines set by the District Council and the new online planning consultation was adopted.





It was reported that the new pedestrian refuge at Pensthorpe with associated sign had been built. The Parish Council was extremely grateful to Pensthorpe Nature Park for providing 50% of the funding for this project through the Parish Partnership Scheme with the County Council.





A couple of items were noted to report to Highways: the ‘Unsuitable for HGVs’ sign near the grit bin had been knocked and needed to be straightened; and the edge of the road had collapsed into the ditch on Green Lane. It was also noted that the official gritting route went to Holbrigg Lane





Along with the usual financial business of confirming bank statements and approving payments it was agreed to apply to the Transparency Code Fund to cover the cost of setting up a new website as the previous one will not be available soon.


The next meeting will be on Monday 15 May with the Annual Parish Meeting starting at 7 pm following by the Annual Meeting of the Parish Council.
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All the rubbish collected on the Litter Pick!








Members of the public are cordially invited to attend Parish Council meetings.


The next meeting is in the Village Hall at 7.30pm on Monday 


15 May 2017.








Views expressed in this publication are not necessarily those of the Editor or Kettlestone Parish Council.





  





Kettlestone Village Hall


Change in Booking Secretary: If you wish to book the hall please contact Erica Bishop on 878834





Saturday 8 April 7.30 pm French Evening Menu


Plat principal : Coq au vin ou Quiche à l'oignon 


Dessert: Mousse au chocolat ou Mousse au citron ou Tarte Tatin


Fun Quiz (and French dressing – if you want!)


Tickets £9.50  Phone Judith 851633 to book


Kettlestone Film Club


There has been a very positive response to the idea of forming a film club in the village. A meeting will be held in the Village Hall on Mon. 24 April at 7.30pm to discuss the next steps. All welcome


Tues 25 April 2.30 – 4.30 pm Games Afternoon


Come along and play board games or join in with the art group to create your own masterpiece.


£3 Tea and cake included. All welcome.  Do come along for a relaxing afternoon. It would be appreciated if you could let Judith know if you are coming tel: 851633.


Bar Events


21 April:  Scrabble Club


28 April:  Carpet Bowls


Wednesday 3 May: Table Tennis 


Thursday 4 May: County Council Election The hall will be used as a polling station all day.


Village Hall AGM


Tuesday 9 May 7.30pm All welcome


Please come along and have your say about how the hall is run.


Thursday 18 May: Richard III Talk - details next month.


Lucilla Reeve Battlefield Tour


John Boisson has organised the battlefield tour for the afternoon of Thursday August 3rd.There will be no charge for this other than the coach fare. However, he would be very pleased to receive donations to The Royal British Legion. Details will be confirmed as soon as possible.


Storage Extension


Work on the extension is now complete.  There will be an opening ceremony and Bring and Share Supper on Friday 2 June to which everyone is invited.  More details next month.

















Kettlestone All Saints Church


Church Services


  2 April 11 am Morning Prayer


14 April 6 pm Good Friday Vigil 


16 April 8 am Easter Day Holy Communion


From 4 April Evening Prayer in the Church every Tuesday at 6 pm until October. 


Our grateful thanks go to Pat Dickson who hosts Evening Prayer in her home during the winter months.    


 5 April 10.30 am PCC AGM in the Village Hall. 


All welcome.              Mary Townsin, Churchwarden.





Kettlestone 100 Club


February: 1st B Ashby, 2nd C Allen, 3rd M Burgis


March: 1st M Proffitt, 2nd H Robinson, 3rd E Wilson


Norfolk Saffron


Did you know that saffron growing in North Norfolk was big business during medieval times? Come and learn about its history, the processes involved and the contemporary scene at a talk by Dr Sally Francis who has revived the enterprise at Burnham Norton. 


Talk in the Village Hall 


at 7.30pm on Thursday 6th April. £5 to include light refreshments and proceeds to the Church Tower Restoration Fund.             Roger Townsin











90th Birthday Flight


�


Photo supplied by Maurice Jones


Pat and Paddy pictured here with their Pilot Garry Thompson just prior to them taking off on their 90th Birthday flight along the Norfolk Coast made possible by kind contributions from to all their friends in Kettlestone.











Please visit the new parish council and village website:


� HYPERLINK "http://kettlestoneparishcouncil.norfolkparishes.gov.uk/" �http://kettlestoneparishcouncil.norfolkparishes.gov.uk/�
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Village litter pick on Saturday 18th March. Many thanks to all who attended and helped collect this amazing amount of rubbish in just 1.5 hours. 


Sadly, as well as the usual tin cans and bottles, fast food and sweet wrappers, we collected a number of dumped tyres and several 5 gallon containers with used oil or other nasty liquids in them.  The culprit is likely to be a small one man business or car enthusiast. If anyone has any information regarding the origin of these items please contact NNDC or Pam Whitehead 878776.
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